# NORTHSIDE COIN CLUB



P.O. Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837

March 2019

Founded in 2001, Member: ANA, CWNA

## **Upcoming Meeting Announcement**

The monthly Northside Coin Club meeting will be held on Tuesday March 12<sup>th</sup>, 2019 at 7 PM (doors open at 6:30) at the **Cross of Christ Lutheran Church** in Broomfield, see our web site <u>www.northsidecoinclub.org</u> for directions. The church is located on the corner of Lowell Blvd and 121<sup>st</sup> Place.

## Other Announcements

**TIME TO PAY YOUR ANNUAL DUES!** Dues are \$12 for Adult members and \$1 for Junior members. You can bring your check (made out to "Northside Coin Club") or cash to the March meeting or mail your check to NSCC PO Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837.

<u>RAFFLE PRIZE</u> – This months' Raffle Prizes (A) TBD. (B) 1948 Washington Quarter graded MS-64 by NGC. (Prize offered depends on level of attendance, 12 or more in attendance will mean the A prize)

**PROGRAM** – The program will be "Carson City (CC) Mint" by club member Michael S.

<u>COIN of the MONTH</u> – Silver Roosevelt Dime. Bring a nice, no problems coin, which you, as a collector, would like to have.

[The "Coin of the Month" works as follows. Bring one coin, of the type described as the featured coin of the month, preferably in a 2x2 or flip. If you bring a coin, you will get a ticket in the drawing and your coin goes into the pot. We then draw one ticket and the winner gets the entire pot of coins that were featured.

<u>SHOW and TELL</u> – Bring some interesting item from your collection that you would like to show the members and give a quick (1 minute) talk on.

<u>ANA NEWS</u> – A new exhibit is opening at the Money Museum on March 7<sup>th</sup>. Titled "Money of Empire: Elizabeth to Elizabeth", the exhibit displays items from the British Empire from the late 16<sup>th</sup> century to the present.

**<u>UPCOMING PROGRAMS</u>** – Dave F. on Counterfeits.

<u>PRESENTER RAFFLE PRIZE</u> – 1942 Walking Liberty Half Dollar graded MS63 by ANACS. The prize winner will be drawn at the January 2020 meeting. Dave G presented in February.

## Minutes, Notes, and Happenings of last months' meeting

Last month's meeting was held on Tuesday February 12th, 2019. We had 19 members in attendance along with 1 guest. Scott Alexander, from the Ft Collins area, has been collecting silver for just 4 months. Jim T., a friend and neighbor of member Dave F. joined the club as did Randy G., who had visited NSCC a couple of times in the last few months.

The meeting was called to order by President Bob C. at 7:04.

There were a couple of Numismatist magazines and some Coin Worlds available to take or borrow.

Bob talked about the Sea Turtle Symposium that he had attended and the various numismatic items that he was selling there.

Bob went through his President's Notes section listed in the Newsletter.

There were no recent Coin Shows to comment on.

Bob then reviewed the Raffle, Door Prize, and Coin of the Month.

Bob reminded everyone that he has the Krause Catalog on Thumb Drives available to the members to borrow.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes that were in the Newsletter.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurers reports. We currently have \$2880.99 in the club account. (Remember that any adult member may see the complete Treasurer's report by simply requesting to view it at the meeting.)

### **Old Business**

No old business was discussed.

#### **New Business**

NSCC had received a letter from Don Kagin, who is running for ANA President. He wanted to get the support of NSCC via a club nomination for ANA President. The club members voted to do this, so Bob C. and Mark H. signed the nomination form and Mark H. saw to it that it was mailed back to the ANA.

## Last Months' Show and Tell Recap

Michael S. – While in Japan visited the Bank of Japan Currency Museum. Said the exhibits were very well done. He had examples of nice handouts that the museum provided that were in both Japanese and English that showed all of the valid coins and notes being produced.

Dave F. – Had a gold ancient Greek Coin that NGC had graded with the "Fine Style" designation. This meant that the die cutter had done and excellent jog in creating the dies so that the coins they produced had great details.

Bob C. – Had a \$5 gold Apollo 11 coin. Also had examples of 1979 Susan B Anthony dollars, one a wide rim variety and one a close rim variety. These indicate how close the date is to the rim. The wide rim variety is rarer.

John D'A – Had a picture of the Pony Express with a bunch of Mercury dimes mounted along both sides of the picture. John had no idea why Mercury dimes were with the picture or what the connection was.

#### **Prize Winners**

Coin of the Month: Buffalo Nickel, the pot of 4 coins was won by Mark H.

Door Prize: A 1960 Washington Quarter graded by PCGS as MS64, was won by Dave We.

Raffle Prize: A raw 1882 Morgan dollar, graded VF30, was won by Dick C.

Youth Door Prize: No prize was given out this month.

Thanks again to Ron Z. for donating prizes that are specifically to be given to Junior members.

## **Program**

The program was "US Colonial Coins" by club member Dave G. Dave gave a history of many of the coins that were used in the Colonies before the US Mint began making coins for the new United States of America. Many of these were minted by the various states including Vermont, New Jersey, Massachusetts, and Connecticut. Some of these coins were foreign from countries such as Spain (Spanish milled dollars, also known as "piece of eight"), France, and England.

### Requests

If you would like to write an article on a coin subject that interests you, and you think other members would be interested in that subject also, send it to your Secretary and it can be published in the Coin Chatter.

**The NSCC needs programs!** If you have a program idea or know of someone who can do a program at an upcoming NSCC meeting, contact the NSCC President or Secretary.

The President or Secretary can be contacted at info@northsidecoinclub.org

## **President's Notes**

## Northside Coin Club Meeting March 12th, 2019

## **News Items**

As our President will not be attending this months' meeting, there will not be any President's Notes this month. Check back here in April.

Bob Carr President, Northside Coin

## UPCOMING COIN SHOW

#### MARCH MARCH 22ND THRU 24TH

FORT COLLINS SPRING COIN SHOW

THE RANCH - LARIMER COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS

THOMAS M. MCKEE BUILDING

5280 Arena Cir

LOVELAND, CO 80538

3PM TO 7PM FRIDAY,

9AM TO 5PM SATURDAY

9AM TO 4PM SUNDAY

#### May 9<sup>TH</sup> - 11<sup>TH</sup>

DENVER COIN EXPO

NATIONAL WESTERN COMPLEX - EXPO HALL

I-70 & Brighton Blvd. Exit

DENVER, CO

10am to 6pm Thursday & Friday

10am to 4pm Saturday

CONTACT NEAL HATGI (720)773-1175

HTTP://ROCKYMTNEXPOS.COM

# OFFICERS & DIRECTORS FOR 2019

President \*

Вов С.

VICE PRESIDENT

TERRY K.

SECRETARY\*

MARK H.

**TREASURER** 

DAVE WE.

DIRECTOR # 1

KENT J.

DIRECTOR #2\*

MICHAEL S.

DIRECTOR #3

JOHN D'A.

\* INDICATES THAT THIS PERSONS' TERM EXPIRES AT THE END OF 2019

## **Interesting Coin Facts**

In 1793, the first year the US Mint produced coins that were actually used by the citizens of the US for commerce, only Half Cents and Cents were produced. In 1794 Half Dollars, and Silver Dollars were also minted though in very small numbers. There were also a few half Disme coins dated 1794 but they were actually produced in 1795.

## **Secretary's Editorial Page**

(Views here are mine and may not reflect the views of the NSCC or its other officers)

If you would like to submit an article for the newsletter or an editorial to be used in the "Secretary's Editorial Page", just email it to me at  $\underline{info@northsidecoinclub.org}$ .